
Regular Board Meeting 
October 15, 2015

The Parsons City  Council met for its regular monthly meeting, Monday, October 5, 2015, at 6:00 p.m. 
at the city council meeting room.  Mayor Tim David Boaz called the meeting to order.

Roll Called:
Present                                                Absent 
Kevin Cagle                                  
Dwight Lancaster                                      
Mark Davis                               
Joseph Fisher                                      
Marty Carrington                           
Bobby Rainey 
Joe Don White 
                                          
Mayor Boaz welcomed everyone to the meeting.

Motion to approve the regular minutes of September  2015, as sent out by Kevin Cagle   Second by 
Joseph Fisher  Vote:  All Ayes

Motion to approve the financial statement for August 2015, by Mark Davis .   Second by Marty 
Carrington  Vote:  All Ayes

Community Forum-  
A presentation from Pat Riley of Gibson County was presented to the City Council on natural gas as an
alternate source of fuel for vehicles. Mr.  Riley noted that natural gas is domestically produced and we 
did not have to depend on foreigh countries for fuel.  He also noted that Iran is the number one country 
using natural gas while the U.S ranks 80th. “We got a 200 year supply of natural gas, if not more” stated
Mr.  Riley.  Parsons has already made the jump into the “clean green” energy source with the purchase 
of a CNG garbage truck, pick-up, and new patrol cars.   

Alisa Gray with the Tennessee Department of Health-Volunter Program also explained the state's 
volunteer program to the council. The state is asking for volunteers in order to built a data base as a 
resource in case of an emegency. 

Communications from the Mayor: 

New Business:

I:    Approval to exchange a piece of equipment with County. 
      Dale King, Parsons Safety Director explained to the council that the city has a military road grader 
      which the city's has had over a year that he would like to trade for one of the County's Fire Truck
      This fire truck is needed  to continue serving the needs of the citizens of Parsons.  Mr. King said 
      that he has  checked  into the appraisal and this would be an even trade.
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     The City of Parsons has a   1990  Champion Grader 710A Series (710-A-157-1087-21321)
     Property # DTID-N5546041812845 Requisition # 2YJEV42656668 Vin#Engine #44545296
     to be traded to Decatur County Mayor Mike Creasy  for a 1988 Pier 1p9 FT  Fire Truck.

     Motion by Mark Davis to approve this trade as requested .  Second by Kevin Cagle.
     Vote:  All Ayes  

 
       
              
        Motion to adjourn Kevin Cagle   Second by  Marty Carrington.  Vote:  All Ayes.

     

      _______________________________
       Tim David Boaz, Mayor

      _______________________________
        Judy Daugherty, City Recorder


